


1/16
Transportation Initiative Discussion - 
DC Links

Motion #1 – Direct staff to prepare a presentation on an early action Transit Study for the March 2024
Subregional Transportation Forum in Douglas County. Passes 3-0. Motion #2 – Direct staff to schedule a
meeting with RTD and our partners as soon as they are available to discuss plans around the transit studies
but to also work with Parker to see if there is an opportunity for the partners to meet as a group with RTD.
Passes 3-0.

This initiative came up at the Board Retreat on January 8 and at the Transportation Forum
with the Mayors on January 10 and the Board expressed a desire to begin to explore ways
to either expand the Lone Tree Link model for intra-jurisdictional transportation or a
separate effort. Staff reported that the County has been working on initiating a
transportation/transit study and recommended that an early action item could be to
engage the consultant they have identified and start including the municipalities in the
discussions to gather the needed information, which also includes an IGA with CDOT. The
cost will be $100,000 to $150,000 for the study and this early action may help move that
along. Commissioner Thomas expressed concern that the County might be competing
with the private sector or other organizations already providing a service. Staff responded
that those organizations would likely welcome the study and would want to be partners,
which could increase their funding opportunities that have been dec the plan, and the role
the consultant would have.on also included working with RTD to encourage them to invest
in the study and the feasibility of a public private partnership so county residents can
actually get something back from the money paid to RTD; costs for a DC Link system for all
communities (estimated to be $9-$12 million/year); the potential funding sources and
meeting with the subregional group to determine participation interest and feedback on
ideas. 

1/22 Lone Tree URA TIF Agreement Advance the Lone Tree URA TIF Agreement to the next Business Meeting.  Passes 3-0.

Staff from the City of Lone Tree presented the Urban Renewal Authority (URA) TIF
Agreement. The City formed its URA in September 2023 and provided the required notice
to the County. Pursuant to statute, an agreement must consider counties, school districts
and other taxing authority in the process related to how much of the future property tax
increment generated by the project will be allocated to the URA. The details of the district,
overall fiscal impact the proposed projects will generate were discussed.

1/29 Boards and Commissions Appoint Amy Eagan to replace Jarrod Lassen on the Douglas County Housing Partnership. 
Commissioners determined that no changes to current external board and commission 
assignments will be made and staff was directed to notify the various agencies. The 
replacement of Jarrod Lassen on the Douglas County Housing Partnership was discussed.

1/30 Tall Tales Ranch Grant Application
Staff is authorized to submit an application for the Strong Communities Infrastructure Grant Program in the 
amount of $1,088,000, on behalf of Tall Tales Ranch.

Discussed at Admin.
















